

CELEBRATING OVER 35 YEARS OF SERVICE TO OUR CLIENTS

Please respond to our Exeter office.

June 27, 2022

LIZABETH M. MACDONALD JOHN J. RATIGAN **DENISE A. POULOS** ROBERT M. DEROSIER CHRISTOPHER L. BOLDT SHARON CUDDY SOMERS DOUGLAS M. MANSFIELD KATHERINE B. MILLER CHRISTOPHER T. HILSON HEIDI J. BARRETT-KITCHEN JUSTIN L. PASAY ERIC A. MAHER CHRISTOPHER D. HAWKINS **VASILIOS "VAS" MANTHOS** ELAINA L. HOEPPNER WILLIAM K. WARREN

RETIRED
MICHAEL J. DONAHUE
CHARLES F. TUCKER
ROBERT D. CIANDELLA
NICHOLAS R. AESCHLIMAN

Daniel C. Goldner, Chair, Public Utilities Commission And SEC Chairman 21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, NH 03301

Robert R. Scott, Commissioner, Department of Environmental Services And SEC Vice Chair 29 Hazen Drive, P.O. Box 95 Concord, NH 03302-0095

Re: SEC Docket 2015-04, Eversource Seacoast Reliability Project--Town of Newington Objection to Notification of Termination of Eversource's Dispute Resolution Process and Returning of Trust Funds to Eversource

Dear Messrs. Goldner and Scott:

The Town of Newington Selectmen and Planning Board Chair Denis Hebert have asked me to relay their objection to the termination of the Dispute Resolution Process and the Return of the Trust Funds to Eversource because Eversource utilized a certain type of flowable fill in conjunction with certain excavation work that Eversource did relating to the installation of underground power lines. These materials had the effect of inordinately raising the PH levels in area water. Eversource returned last summer and removed the flowable fill that had been installed on the Vietas's property, but it was left in place everywhere else where the underground power lines had been installed.

The Town understands that the PH levels were so high (12) that it kills the plant life that it came into contact with. The Town understands the same PH damage impacts also occurred in Durham. What the Town needs assurance about from Eversource and NH DES is that the use of the high PH flowable fill product will cause no long term impacts upon private or Town owned properties in Town. Given the damage that can occur, to project property owners and the Town, it is suitable to continue to maintain both the Dispute Resolution Process and the Trust Funds to project property owners from the same type of damage that has already occurred.

DONAHUE, TUCKER & CIANDELLA, PLLC
16 Acadia Lane, P.O. Box 630, Exeter, NH 03833
111 Maplewood Avenue, Suite D, Portsmouth, NH 03801
Towle House, Unit 2, 164 NH Route 25, Meredith, NH 03253
83 Clinton Street, Concord, NH 03301

Very truly yours,

DONAHUE, TUCKER & CIANDELLA, PLLC

John J. Ratigan

jratigan@dtclawyers.com

JJR:nes

cc: Martha Roy, Town Administrator

Denis Hebert, Planning Board Chair SEC Service List, Docket 2015-04